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DPC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
September 17, 2008

Attendees:  Husam Abdallah, Jack Akester, Wanda Boston, Burley Melton, Kevin Murphy, Gary Wirt

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Approval of Minutes
	Minutes were reviewed and approved as written.
	Informational.

	New Business 

Formation of Committee 

DPC Patient Trust Accounts
	G. Wirt read from a document that was approved by the Governors Advisory Council in setting up this committee.  The Committee’s goal is “to advise the center director and the division director on matters pertaining to quality services and to report back.”  It was a broad mandate with the intent to look at systems problems and improvements.  The document was distributed to committee members.  The document further stated that the committee be comprised of no less than seven and no more than 9 members.  Currently, there are six members on the committee, so we could use a few more members. New members should be consumers or family members. The committee would also benefit from having a clinician on the committee.  H. Abdallah will find out if any of our consumer’s family members are interested.  
H. Abdallah reported that last October 2007 there were 13 allegations made regarding the patient trust accounts at DPC and they all came back as unsubstantiated.  Recommendations were made with regard to tightening up certain areas in the documentation of patient trust accounts.  The News Journal article made it seem as though $539,000 was missing from patient accounts when in reality no money was missing.  It was more of an accountability issue, where some receipts were not submitted in a timely manner and documentation was not done properly.  
There was an Avon Representative working at DPC and she was selling Avon to the patients.  When asked about it she decided to resign, before any disciplinary action was initiated. The other allegation was that staff utilized patient funds for staff parties, no proof of that was found.  DPC provided all patients with a letter of explanation and a phone number to call to check on their trust accounts.  A Town Hall Meeting was held where approximately 20 family members showed up and had discussion about the auditor’s report.   Polices have been put in place to address how patients trust monies are dispensed and how the treatment team will be involved.  A policy will be put in place regarding “No Solicitation” of any kind to be done with staff or patients.  We are currently implementing a new policy to have a clinical team review patients that are taking out more then $100 per week.  
G. Wirt encouraged members to read the auditor’s report.  What they will find is that the News Journal article had little to do with the finding in the report.  The report indicates that the problems were more with the flow of paperwork, not being put where it belonged or not having the appropriate signature.  G. Wirt asked what has been put into place to address these problems.

H. Abdallah responded that we now have our own internal audit process in place and unannounced audits are being conducted by DSAMH staff.  The Chief of Administration came to test the system to see if we are where we should be.  Any purchases made by staff for patients must be followed up with a receipt being provided to the Business office within 48 hours and it must be documented on the patient’s chart and the patient gets a copy.  It would be unrealistic to require the patient to bring back receipts when making small purchases, i.e. sodas, vending machine items, etc.  
A question was asked about whether we ask the New journal for a retraction or write letters to clear up the issues.  H. Abdallah advised that we have asked for a retraction and we have written letters, but nothing additional is written.   H. Abdallah was interviewed on WDEL and encouraged the community to read the auditor’s report and make their own assessment of the situation. 

Jay Lynch sent out a retraction to a group of Family and Friends, to provide additional details and to give actual facts about articles that have been printed.  
H. Abdallah will not speak with Lee Williams any longer because he consistently misquotes him and gives a completely different representation of the conversation. All comments made by DPC staff have been taken out of context and written in a negative way.
W. Boston reported that New Directions had given Lee Williams the Reporter of the Year award.  She further stated that she feels that his reporting is not all bad and some good did come out of his reporting. 
W. Boston expressed her concerns regarding problems with the hospital and wants to make sure that patients are always protected while residing here.  For example, an employee who confessed to raping a patient at DPC was able to continue working there.  He was brought back to work pending investigation. H. Abdallah explained that this was an issue involving the union representing their members and following the contract.  G. Wirt asked what would be the process if a staff member was found having sexual intercourse with a patient.  H. Abdallah explained that the employee would be removed from all work areas and suspended without pay pending a full investigation.  It is the policy of the DPC to suspend an employee if they are caught in any type of egregious aggression, physical/sexual assault or extortion; they are immediately suspended without pay and recommended for dismissal.       

	An effort will be made by committee members to obtain new members.
Informational.

	Agreement with AG’s Office
	H. Abdallah reported that we are in agreement with the AG’s Office.  Judge Bifferato is the Chair of the Compliance Committee as well as a few others individuals.  The have not contacted us to schedule a meeting.  We will be submitted a report to them on November 1 on treatment planning and our compliance.  We also set up a Patient Right Committee which consists of Daphne Warner, Recovery Mall Director as chairperson, an individual from NAMI, as well as current patients and other consumers.  The committee addresses ethical issues when it comes to patient rights. We now have an Ethics Committee which addresses possible and/or probable ethical issues on the units when it comes to patient treatment. That Committee consists of Reverend Boatwright as Chairperson and other multidisciplinary DPC staff members. 

	Informational.

	CRIPA – Department of Justice
	CRIPA came to evaluate DPC to assure we are not violating our patient’s rights.  We have not received a formal report from them to date.  They want to have another individual from the United States Department of Justice come here to tour the hospital to evaluate patient harm and how we prevent incidents from occurring. 

	Informational.

	Center Medicaid Services
	CMS visited DPC to investigate two complaints, both were unsubstantiated.  


	Informational.

	Joint Commission
	Joint Commission is due to visit anytime.  H. Abdallah feels that the DPC is in good shape and we are well prepared for the survey.  Our incident reporting process has improved and we are addressing these issues more expeditiously.  

	Informational.

	Job Fair 
	We are conducting a Job Fair on September 27, 2008 to hire nursing staff.


	Informational.

	DPC Staff Changes
	K. Grogan, DON, has been here since May and Carolyn Allen, Director of Social Services, has been here since June; they are both doing an amazing job.  We are in the process of hiring a Quality Assurance Director.
Our Director for Professional Services, Brad Meier is resigning.  He will be relocating to California.  

Renata Henry has resigned and has accepted employment in Maryland.  Her last day is at the end of the month.


	Informational.

	Newsletters 
	W. Boston asked about the frequency of our newsletters.  Our plan is to have it go out every other month.  Our DPC patient newsletter is sent out quarterly. 


	Informational.

	New Hospital
	B. Melton inquired about the status of the new hospital. He asked if we are planning on addressing issues such as remodeling the old bathrooms, if we are not having the new hospital built.  H. Abdallah reported that we would always continue to take care of any maintenance issues even if we were not having a new hospital built.   

We are planning to move the Carvel population to the S2 unit, since that unit has been closed.  The plan is to have this in place by February.  Maybe the Carvel building can be a transitional area for patients getting ready for discharge.


	Informational.

	Recovery Mall
	The last count of daily participation at the Recovery Mall was 117, which is an increase from 50-60 in the past. Services are constantly improving at the Recovery Mall.  W. Boston asked to tour the Recovery Mall in the future to see what changes have been made.  H. Abdallah reported that there is plenty of positive energy there.    

	H. Abdallah will have Daphne Warner provide an update to committee members and look into scheduling a tour.  

	New Group Homes
	B. Melton mentioned that DSAMH is asking their providers to provide new group homes. He asked if we have many patients that may be ready for placement. Many of our patients would benefit from community placement, if it were available.  

	Informational.

	Town Meeting Attendance 
	K. Murphy asked if it would it be beneficial or detrimental to have a committee member attend one of the Town Meetings?  H. Abdallah thought that was a good idea.  G. Wirt observed that these meetings help enhance channels of communication and he applauded H. Abdallah for bringing it together. 

	Informational.

	Staffing
	K. Murphy asked if we are getting many new staff.  H. Abdallah stated that we have had an upsurge of new staff in the last few months.  We currently have 15 new employees in orientation and we hope to hire at least 20 staff from the Job Fair.  There is a definite culture shift among the new and old staff.  The senior employees are having some difficulties adjusting to changes.  Overall the majority of leadership has been very supportive in helping staff transition.  One positive outcome is the incidents of seclusion and restraint have decreased.  H. Abdallah attributes this shift to having morning meetings were these cases are discussed and staff can come together to decide how to handle the situations without using seclusion and restraint.   

	Informational.

	Terminated Staff Member
	K. Murphy reported that that individual that was terminated for hitting the patient in the jaw was one of the employees most responsible for his wife getting better.   He further stated that he and his wife felt that the employee was one of the kindest persons they came across here at DPC.  H. Abdallah agreed that it was a shock to many people, what made it look worse was when the employee tried to cover it up.  

  
	Informational

	Announcement
	Mr. Barley announced that NAMI is celebrating its 25th Anniversary.  There will be a concert at the Grand Opera House in Wilmington on September 25 at 7pm.   It is called “Shining Light into Darkness”. 

	Informational

	Next Meeting
	The next DPC Advisory Committee Meeting is scheduled for November 19, 2008 at 2:30 p.m.


	Informational


